LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 22, 2017
TO: Honorable René Oliveira, Chair, House Committee on Business & Industry
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1843 by Coleman (Relating to the purchase of certain insurance coverage and the
performance of related risk management services for the University of Houston System
and the component institutions of that system.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Section 412.011 of the Labor Code as it relates to the purchase of certain
insurance coverage and the performance of related risk management services for the University of
Houston System and the component institutions of that system. Under the provisions of the bill,
the University of Houston System and the component institutions would be exempt from the
purchase of certain insurance coverage through State Office of Risk Management

(SORM). According to SORM, exempting the University of Houston System would likely result in
increased premiums for the remaining participant agencies. The bill would take effect immediately
upon receiving a two-thirds majority vote in each house. Otherwise, the bill would take effect
September 1, 2017.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 479 State Office of Risk Management, 783 University of Houston System
Administration
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